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Professional History 

 
1979 – 1982  Phillips & Drew, London   Pension Fund Manager’s Assistant 
1982 – 1986  Merrill Lynch, Melbourne   Account Executive specialising in overseas 
         sharemarkets 
1986 – 1989   Prudential Securities, Melbourne Financial Consultant specialising in  
          Australian and overseas Equities for Private 
          Clients 
1989 – 1991  Merrill Lynch, Melbourne   Private Banker advising on International 
          Equities, Finance & Banking 
1991 – 1994  Mondial Expatriate Services,  Financial Advisor specialising in expatriate 
   Hong Kong     tax affairs, investments & insurance 
1994 – 1996  Adminskills, Hong Kong   Own business providing administration            
            Services to Clubs and Associations 
           

 
Professional Experience 

 
As well as extensive time spent in the Financial Services Industries in the UK, Melbourne and Hong  
Kong, I started my own business in Hong Kong providing administrative services to various Clubs and 
Associations.  This business involved acting as Administrator/Secretary, organizing functions, 
maintaining their membership databases and renewals, banking, taking minutes, and acting as central 
liaison for members.   
 
 
 

Club Experience 
 
While in Hong Kong, I was a member of the Hong Kong Cricket Club and the Hong Kong Cricket 
Association.  I played Netball for the Hong Kong Football Club and was on the committee of the that 
section for 3 years as Treasurer. 
 
At the Sanctuary Cove Golf Club, I was a member of the Ladies Committee from 2002 – 2014, and 
Lady Captain from 2012-2014. 
 
I have been involved with the Sanctuary Cove Bridge Club since its inception in 2011, acting as 
Masterpoint Secretary, Vice-President and as President since 2019. I have been our Congress 
Convenor since 2017.  I am also a qualified Club Director. 
 
 
 

Stepbridge 
 
Early in 2020, I offered my services to Stepbridge as I could see that there was an enormous 
workload developing and was appointed as a TD.  I hope I can continue to support the dedicated 
committee and other Stepbridge members as we go forward.  

 


